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This letter is on behalf ofDFS Group L.P. ("DFS"). The purpose of this letter is to serve as an update 
to DFS 's June 30, 2020 and July 31, 2020 cotTespondence to you in accordance with the Worker 

Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act ("WARN"). 

As you were previously made aware, on April 19 and 20, 2020, due to the COVID-19 outbreak and 
related restrictions that had the effect of shutting the DFS Hawaii retail locations, DFS commenced a 
temporary layoff of substantially all of its approximately 403 employees at the following sites of 
employment in Hawaii: 

• DFS, Hawaii Daniel K. Inouye International Airport, 300 Rodgers Blvd., Honolulu, HI 96819

• T Galleria By DFS, 330 Royal Hawaiian Ave., Honolulu, HI 96815

• DFS Hawaii Kahului Airport, 1 Keolani Place, Kahului, HI 96732

At the time, the temporary layoff was anticipated to last until July 19, 2020. On June 30, 2020, DFS 
sent you WARN correspondence in which it notified you that the temporary layoffs were extended to 

August 31, 2020, at which time DFS anticipated recalling to work a portion of these workforces and, 

absent an unexpectedly strong return of demand, permanently laying off workers from these locations. 
On July 31, 2020, DFS sent you updated WARN correspondence in which it notified you that DFS had 
identified the employees selected for pennanent layoff, effective September 1, 2020. In addition to the 
pennanent layoffs, DFS also notified you that DFS was extending the temporary layoffs of employees 

who were not selected for pennanent layoff through October 31, 2020. 

As a result of the unforeseen challenges DFS continues to face as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, 
DFS is commencing additional pennanent layoffs of 24 out of approximately 80 employees at its 
Daniel K Inouye Airport location, and 99 out approximately 113 employees at its T Galleria By DFS 

location. These pennanent layoffs will be effective December 31, 2020. A list of the job classification 
and number of affected employees in each job classification is enclosed herewith as Attachment A. 

In addition to the foregoing pennanent layoffs, D FS is also indefinitely extending the temporary layoffs 
of all employees at each of the three above locations who have not been selected for permanent layoff. 

A list of the job classifications and number of affected employees being placed on temporary layoff in 
each job classification is enclosed herewith as Attachment B. 

None of the affected employees are represented by a union. There are no bumping rights. The 














